MOECKEL POND VILLAGE DISTRICT
BUDGET HEARING MEETING MINUTES
March 3, 2013
Windham Fire Department, 2:00 PM
Attendees:
Stephanie Young  
Judy Murphy

Tom O’Brien 

Jim Murphy

Dianna Fallon             Norm Young  

Neil Fallon                  Bruce Moeckel 
Dan Masse

· Call to order. Dan Masse presented the proposed budget which was $1450.  Dan explained that this budget was the result of removing the lawyer fees budgeted last year ($1000) and increasing the contribution to the Dam Reconstruction Capital Reserve Fund from last year’s amount of $400 to $750.
· There was a general consensus that the budget looked reasonable, but several people mentioned that we should probably be putting more money into the capital reserve fund in order to be able to repair or reconstruct the dam in future years.
· There was a question about how much the total budget was in 2012.  Dan answered that it was $2100.

· It was proposed to increase the amount budgeted for capital reserve to $1400.  This would maintain the Village District budget at the same total level as it was in 2012 ($2100).

· There was unanimous approval from all present to make this change.  
· It was proposed that the Village District should obtain a long-term reconstruction plan from the engineering firm contracted with the current dam reconstruction.  This would help the VD budget over the long-term (decades) in order to be able to accurately estimate the correct yearly contribution to the capital reserve fund.  There was general agreement with this proposal.

· Dan asked if there were any further comments or objections to the proposed budget. There were no objections to the proposed budget or further comments.
· The Board of Commissions unanimously voted to accept the budget as written and put it on the 2013 warrant. 

Tom O’Brien – yes

Stephanie Young – yes

Dan Masse – yes

· Bruce Moeckel gave a summary of the financial activities of the Village District in 2012.  He mentioned that we do have a bank account with separate accounts for general operations and the dam reconstruction capital reserve fund.

· Meeting adjourned around 2:45PM

